Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Thursday 27 July 2017 in The Church Hall, Cefn Coch at 8.00pm
  
Present: Cllrs Owen (Chair), Davies, Hawtin, Jones, Benbow, Booth, Hill, County Cllr H Hulme and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans.
1.    	Apologies for Absence
None
2.	Declaration of Acceptance of Office
	Cllr Jones signed the declaration form

3.   	Declarations of Interest  
	None

4.    	Minutes of June’s Meeting  
	The minutes of June’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true 
	record.  Proposed Cllr Hawtin and seconded Cllr Davies.

4.	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	There were no matters arising.
	
6.	Planning
i) P/2017/0775 – Erection of 2 dwelling houses (semi-detached) formation of vehicular access etc. Land adjoining Ty-ar-Graig, Adfa.
The councillors discussed this application and decided to make no comment.

7.	Finance
a)  Account balances – the current account contains £1444.83 and the deposit 
	account contains £2519.02. The Clerk gave an update on the current budget 
	situation and there was one invoice approved by the Council:
	Clerk invoice and expenses - £1026.67 Cheque no 100436
	b) The External Audit had been completed for Dwyriw and the external 
	auditor had issued an unqualified audit report.
	The Notice of Conclusion of Audit would be displayed as required. 
	
8.	Highways and Byways
            a) County Cllr Hulme had reported the issue of speeding quarry lorries and the
    	    Roads Policing Sergeant will be addressing the issues with the external
	    contractors.
	b) County Cllr Hulme had been told that by December 2018 the Newtown
	    bypass will be ready to drive on.
 
9.	Adfa Play Area
The ROSPA reports had arrived and would be considered at the September meeting.

10.	Llanllugan Burial Ground
	Councillors had made a site visit to the Burial Ground before the meeting and 
	had noted the current situation.  Leaning stones and the boundary wall would
            continue to be monitored for signs of further deterioration.
	The War Memorial had been measured and the details would be sent on to 
	be included as part of the Powys War Memorials Project.  It was 
	possible that a grant might be made available for restoration.
			
11.	Community Broadband issues	
ITS was continuing to work on the upgrade of the system.

12.  	Correspondence
a) Members of the village of Adfa had written to say they were hoping to 
install a shelter and benches in the village using money from the Pant y Crai
school closure fund.
b) Manafon Clerk had written to enquire whether Dwyriw councillors would be willing to join them for training sessions.  Councillors agreed they would.
c) Cae Post had written to say they were now in the process of distributing
containers for the collection of plastic film and that a contract would be issued shortly.
d) Clerks and Councils Direct publication

13. 	Welcome Letters
	New residents at Nant Wyllt, Cefn Coch would be sent a letter.

14.  	Items to be reported or included on the next agenda
	Nothing to report

15. 	Date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 28 September 2017 in Adfa Village Hall at 7.30pm

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15pm




